
 
 

Board of Directors 
 
 
May 18, 2023 
 
 
Kaitlin Baskerville 
Fire Centre Manager  
Ministry of Forests – Kamloops Fire Centre 
4000 Airport Road, Kamloops, BC  V2B 7X2  
 
 
Via Email: Kaitlin.Baskerville@gov.bc.ca  
 
 
Dear: Ms. Baskerville; 
 
Subject:  Campfire ban - Kamloops Fire Centre May 2023 
 
 
At its meeting on May 18, 2023, the Board of Directors of the Thompson-Nicola Regional 
District (TNRD) passed the following resolution: 
 
THAT, the Board requests BC Wildfire implement a campfire ban within the TNRD 
portion of the Kamloops Fire Centre prior to the May 2023 long weekend. 
 
Given the current drought conditions and volatility of wildfires once they begin, the Board of 
Directors is requesting that the Province impose a campfire ban within the Kamloops Fire 
Centre area.  
 
The recent impact on the residents of the Peace Region, our neighbouring Province of Alberta 
and others within our Province is devastating. Any measures that can be put in place to reduce 
the risk of a wildfire should be implemented to protect all residents within the TNRD. 
 
 
The TNRD Board is requesting this fire ban be implemented immediately.  
 
Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
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Yours respectfully, 
 
 
 
 
Barbara Roden 
Chair, Thompson-Nicola Regional District 
 
cc: TNRD Chief Administrative Officer, Scott Hildebrand  

Cariboo Regional District 
Central Okanagan Regional District  
Columbia-Shuswap Regional District 
North Okanagan Regional District  
Okanagan-Similkameen Regional District 
Regional District of Fraser-Fort George 
Regional District of Kootenay Boundary 
Squamish-Lillooet Regional District   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


